
 

Dear resident or business operator 

The City of Ryde has recently undertaken 
stormwater drainage works in Vimiera Road 
and Abuklea Road as part of Council’s four 
year delivery plan for new infrastructure.  

These works were carried out from Oct 2019 – 
Dec 2019, with the intention to recommence 
works onsite at the end of January 2020. 

The project includes the installation of new 
drainage pits and pipes and reinstatement of 
affected surfaces. The works will be 
recommencing at the intersection of Vimiera 
Road and Abuklea Road. (see map on reverse 
side). 

These works are part of a multi-stage plan and 
further works are anticipated in 2020/2021. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Example works in progress 

 

 

  

Stormwater Drainage Upgrade and Road Closure 
Vimiera Road and Abuklea Road, Eastwood/Marsfield-  

Re-commencement of Works 

For further information  
please do not hesitate to contact: 

Project Manager: Peter Shephard 

Phone: (02) 9952 8286 

Email: pshephard@ryde.nsw.gov.au 

Road closures and changed traffic 
conditions 
To allow the works to proceed safely there will 
be road closures in Vimiera Road and Abuklea 
Road. Detours will be in place to notify 
pedestrians, cyclists and drivers. A schedule of 
anticipated closures is provided in the table on 
the reverse side. In addition, temporary 
facilities will occupy the lower end of Abuklea 
Road for the duration of works. Access will be 
maintained wherever possible and residents 
will be advised of alternate access or parking 
arrangements in advance. 

Timing of works 

Construction is expected to recommence in late  
January 2020, and be completed by April 
2020, weather permitting. 
 
Construction hours are typically Monday to 
Friday between 7:00am and 4:00pm, and some 
Saturdays. 

Council thanks you for your patience. 



 

  

Works 
Location 

Full road 
closure 

Partial and full 
road closure 

(see table below) 

Location Type of closure Approximate dates and 
times 

Vimiera Road Full road closure Late  
January 2020 
Off-peak day time hours 

One-way traffic flow Late January  to April 
2020 

Abuklea Road Full road closure prior 
to intersection with 
Vimiera Road 

Late January  to  
April 2020 

Local resident access 
only between Culloden 
Road and Vimiera Road 

Late January to  
April 2020 
 

Local resident 
access only for 

duration of works 
Indicates alignment of new 
stormwater drainage 
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